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August18,2011

Ms. RusslynrAli

AssistantSecretaryfor CivilRights

Officefor CivilRights

United StatesDepartmentof Education
LyndonBainesJohnsorDepartmentof EducatiorBuilding
400MarylandAve SW

WashingtonDC 202024.100

DearAssistaniSecretanAli:

We write in referenceto the “Dear Colleague’letter of April4,2011,andto applaudyour
efforts to addresssystemiogenderinequalitiesin the USeducationalsystem. By
instructingeducationalinstitutionsto developclearprocedureso addresssexual
harassmentndviolence the Officeof CivilRightsis helpingto createa more equitable
environmentfor women. Asan organizationthe AAUPhaslongsoughtto addressgender
inequityin the professionandwe see“DearColleague’asa positivestepin this work.

Sexuaharassmentind sexualviolenceare not only women’sissues.Toooften addressing
sexuaharassmentis seenonly asa meansof protectingwomen. Asprofessorswe are
concernedwith addressingystemicgenderinequitiesby educatingboth menandwomen
aboutfairnessandjustice. Byeducatingmenandwomenon our campusesboutsexual
harassmentind sexualviolence,andby educatingeverymemberof our campus
communities—fronthe Boardof Trusteego students—wewill createalevelplayingfield
for all. “DearColleague’isanecessarandwelcomestepforward in this processin
particular,the assertionghat all partiesbe notified of the outcomeof a complaintandthat
institutional actionbe “reasonablyprompt” are crucialto addressinggenderinequity.

Whilewe stronglysupportthe bulk of “Dear Colleague,’shareyour commitmentto
“providingall studentswith an educationalenvironmentfreed from discrimination,”and
agreethat “the sexualharassmenbf students,includingsexualiolence,interfereswith
students’right to receivean education,”we are concernedabouttwo areaswhere
academidreedommaypotentially be violated. Thefirst concernisthe “preponderanceof
evidence’standard,andthe secondis the potential violation of academidreedomfor
thosewho teachcourseswith sexualityor sexualcontent.

Giventhe seriousnes®f accusation®f harassmentand sexualiolenceandthe potential
for accusationsevenfalseones,to ruin a faculty member’scareer,we believethat the
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“clearandconvincing’standardof evidenceis more appropriatethan the “preponderance
of evidencestandard. OurcolleagueGregoryScholtz AssociateSecretaryand Directorof
AAUP'Departmentof Academid-reedom,Tenure,and Governancearticulatedthis to
youin hisJune27", 2011, letter:

Sincechargesof sexualharassmengagainstfaculty membersoften leadto
disciplinarysanctionsjncludingdismissala preponderanceof the evidence
standardcouldresultin afacultymember’sbeingdismissedor causebasedon a
lower standardof proof than what we considemecessaryo protect academic
freedomandtenure. We believethat the
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judgmentmustbe protected. Women’sstudiesand genderstudiesprogramshavelong
workedto improvecampusculture by teachingaboutissuesof systemiocgenderinequity,
sex,andsexuality “Dear Colleague’shouldencouragediscussiorof topicslike sexual
harassmenboth in and outsideof the curriculum,butstudies in“Dear long



